Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Division of Florida Condominiums, Timeshares and Mobile Homes
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Division of Florida Condominiums, Timeshares, and Mobile Homes has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Guido M. Deutschler on June 23, 2021. The following is a summary of the agency's declination of the petition: 
The Division can only analyze “statutory provisions, rules, or orders over which the agency has authority” pursuant to Fla. Admin. Code subsection 28-105.001(1). The petition asks the Division to comment on the material alteration of common elements in an association after turnover has occurred. Once turnover has occurred, the Division can only investigate complaints related to financial issues, elections, the maintenance of and unit owner access to association records, and the procedural completion of structural integrity reserve studies. The petition herein is not related to financial issues, elections, the maintenance of and unit owner access to association records, and the procedural completion of structural integrity reserve studies, and therefore, the Division cannot issue a declaratory statement in this matter.
A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Division of Florida Condominiums, Timeshares, and Mobile Homes, Stephanie Childs, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1030, stephanie.childs@myfloridalicense.com
